
BUDGETING INFORMATION FOR  2024/25 

Purpose of the report

The purpose of the report is to advise and explain the process of reviewing and setting a budget. Advice has been taken from NALC, LRALC and SLCC who offer information, meetings and training sessions to all parish and town councils to assist with the preparation of the budgets for this year.  

The Clerk has used this information to make informed decisions regarding the draft budget for Stanton under Bardon Village Hall for financial year 2025/26. If adopted by the SuBVMC, this draft will feed into the full main Parish Council budget and will form part of the precept calculations for the upcoming financial year.

Background information

All Parish Councils, no matter of their size, have a statutory duty to produce an annual budget. The budget must be prepared and approved before setting the precept. 

A draft budget allows for councils to plan for future projects, flags up any under or over spend and then allows for an appropriate precept to be set.  

The current year figures have been reviewed in terms of identifying village hall related income and expenditure that occur on an annual basis, which have happened in the current year and won’t happen again and also identifying anything that hasn’t happened in the current year but will in the future. There is considerable amount of income from hall bookings. 

The Parish Council should also provide for contingencies and consider the need for balances. Contingencies should be included for the unknown but should not be excessive. Similarly, it is useful to look beyond the current financial year and forward plan for future projects.  

All local councils must hold general reserves and may hold earmarked reserves.  There is no limit on earmarked reserves which are held for a particular purpose.  Having healthy general reserves gives a council more options, particularly in an operating environment that is uncertain such as the operation of the village hall. 

For further information about budget setting, the Clerk recommends that Councillors read the latest version of the Practitioner’s Guide which is available to download at www.nalc.gov.uk. 
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